
September 14, 2022 

Shamim Ahammod 

Environmental Engineer 

Air Quality Division 

Warren District Office 

Michigan Department of Environment, Great Lakes, and Energy 

Dear Mr. Ahammod: 

Titan Concrete LLC. 

6497 East Ten Mile Road 

Centerline Ml 

SEP 1 ~ 2022 

Stephens Environmental LLC. was requested by Titan Concrete LLC. to prepare a response your Letter of 

Violation dated August 29, 2022, regarding - 6497 East Ten Mile Road - Titan Concrete LLC. - SRN: P1297 

- Fugitive Dust 

Please see below for our written response as requested in your letter. 

Since your visit on July 21, 2022, Titan Concrete LLC has instituted additional measures to eliminate 

fugitive dust emanating from the site, Measures include: 

1. Site water sprinklers have been repositioned and additional sprinklers have been added to soak 

the concreted areas, roadways and stockpiles. 

2. High pressure water hoses were also added to reach hard pavement and temporary unpaved 

areas. 
3. A new "yard employee" position was added to fill a mixer truck and apply additional water to all 

areas of the site to aid in dust suppression. 

4. By November 15, 2022 the site will be completely paved to further eliminate fugitive dust from 

the site. 
5. Aggressive sweeping has been enacted to include daily sweeping during business hours. 

By instituting the measures listed above, we believe we have addressed all concerns in your letter and 

trust the above is satisfactory. 

It is Titan Concretes intent is to operate within the industry requirements and be good stewards of the 

environment. 

Director of Environmental Compliance 

Stephens Environmental LLC. 

C 



CC: Ms. Jeanine Camilleri-Enforcement Unit Supervisor - AQD 

Mr. Gary Kelley-Vice President of Operations - Titan Concrete LLC. 


